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Residents along 183rd Street 
shared concerns about 
speeding motorists, truck 
traffic, accidents and pe-

destrian safety.
You might be forgiven if you as-

sumed this occurred last week. The 
year was 1974.

A dozen years before the 183rd 
Street widening project reached 
the construction phase, the Illinois 
Department of Transportation held a 
public meeting at James Hart School 
to present the idea and get feedback 

from the commu-
nity.  

I learned about 
the meeting from 
a collection of 
old news stories 
Steve Buchtel of 
Goodspeed Cycles 
recently shared. 

It turns out, the 
community has 
long wrestled 
with how best 
to configure the 

street. The cover feature in this edi-
tion by Carole Sharwarko explores 
the latest chapter in the street’s saga. 
A traffic study commissioned by the 
village was completed last year, but 
the issues debated in the 1970s and 
‘80s are quite similar to the issues 
the community is considering now.

Homewood folks had environmen-
tal concerns back then, too, similar 
to what fueled the opposition to the 
redevelopment of Calumet Country 
Club the past two years. The 1974 
story in the Tinley Park Star/Tribune 
quotes 183rd Street resident Roy 
Crispe: “To remove an oxygen-giv-
ing tree to make room for a carbon 
monoxide-giving car is asinine.”

Stories from the mid-1980s, when 
the project was under way, focused 
on parking issues and on the con-
sequences to the village of failing 
to complete construction, as some 
residents advocated. 

What I have not found yet, and 
the 1974 story does not mention, is 
the reason for widening the street in 
the first place. Who wanted it to be 
four lanes? Why? What benefits to 
the village were expected from the 
project?

If any readers were here during 
the debates about the widening  
project in the 1970s and ‘80s and 
would be willing to fill me in on 
that, I’d be grateful. Write to 
ewcrump@hfchronicle.com. I’ll keep 
looking through old stories, too. 
And, thanks to Steve for sharing 
what he’s found.

The long slow death of local 
news? Not here.

Alarm bells over the decline of 
local news organizations have been 
ringing with increasing urgency in 
recent years.

Not here. 
We don’t often write about the dra-

matic decline in local news, because 
the decline ain’t happening here. 
Since 2014, Homewood and Floss-
moor have had their own newspa-
per, the H-F Chronicle. 

We are proud to be able to buck 
the trend. We have local business-
es and readers to thank. In 2015, 
when we decided to try publishing a 
monthly print edition, reader contri-
butions provided enough funding to 
pay the printer for the first edition.

We hoped advertisers would be 
interested after they saw the first 
edition, proving we could produce 
a professional quality product. They 
didn’t wait. Patty Houlihan, our 
first ad sales person, presented the 
opportunity, and local businesses 
came through.

Loss
One of those businesses was Pete’s 

Auto. We were saddened to hear of 
owner Dane Hartmann’s untimely 
death on Feb. 13. 

A. Rene Moore posted a message 
on the Facebook group Moms & 
Dads/Friends & Neighbors of Home-
wood-Flossmoor.

“Dane, the man many know as 
being the burst of energy to greet you 
at Pete’s Auto, passed away. His soul 
was so full of positive energy, I’m 
sure it will be felt forever. Strength 
and love to his family and friends. I 
know that I’ll miss our quick talks and 
his jokes dearly. May he rest peaceful-
ly,” she said. Her comment sparked 
an outpouring of similar tributes.

He was one of those who took out 
ads in our first editions, mainly just 
to help us get the print edition going.

We’re grateful for his support and 
for all he did for the community. 

And we’re grateful for all of you 
who read the Chronicle faithfully and 
who support our mission of keeping 
the community informed.

About us: 
    The Homewood-Flossmoor Chronicle was 
launched in July 2014. The editors, with help 
from a number of community members and 
paid staff, are volunteering their time and 
talents to bring the latest news to residents  
of Homewood and Flossmoor.
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Viewpoint

Concerns about 183rd Street not new

Chronicle file photo
Page 20 in the Chronicle’s first print edition in December 2015 included an ad for Pete’s Auto. The 
Chronicle staff was saddened to hear of owner Dane Hartmann’s death in mid-February.


